
Important Information for Patients 

Self Care 

Self-care is the best choice for very minor illnesses, ailments and    inju-
ries which can all be treated from a well stocked medicine cabinet. NHS 
Choices www.nhs.uk is a dedicated website with expert advice on a 
range of illnesses. 

Pharmacy 

Go to any of the pharmacies listed for advice about common illnesses 
and over the counter remedies. 

GP Out of Hours 

If you need urgent medical care that cannot wait until your GP surgery 
opens, you can access the Out Of Hours Service by calling your usual 
GP surgery number. 

Primary Care 24 (PC24) & Urgent Care Centre 

PC24 is available at any time for patients with urgent health needs who 
do not require emergency hospital care. They will assess and treat con-
ditions for which you would normally visit your GP.  

PC24 is adjacent to Kings Mill Hospital and the Urgent Care Centre is at 
Newark Hospital.   No appointment is necessary and waiting times vary. 

111 

Ring 111 if you think you need healthcare urgently, but it is not an emergency, or you are not sure what to do.                                                                                                                                                                                                           

You can call 111 for advice 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, and it’s free. But don’t forget A&E is only for life threatening emergencies 

999 and A&E 

Only dial 999 or visit A&E if you require emergency treatment for a potentially life-threatening condition such as: 

Loss of consciousness          Severe chest pain        Severe breathing difficulty   Heavy bleeding        Fitting/convulsions    Severe allergic reactions     Any symptoms of a stroke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GPs across Mansfield & Ashfield and Newark & Sherwood are 
reminding people that their surgeries will be closed over the   
Easter and May Bank Holidays. 

The tables on the right show which pharmacies are open over the 
Bank Holiday period, together with their opening times. 

Remember that the majority of pharmacies are open for limited 
hours, so please make sure you drop off and pick up any repeat 
prescriptions and don’t run out of vital medicines over the Bank 
Holiday period. Requests take 48 hours to process. It’s recom-
mended that people collect their prescriptions well before the 
weekend so any issues with them can be dealt with in time.  


